
ITA's CEO Baela Raza Jamil attended the 
transformative Maker {Futures} International 
Networking Event hosted by the University of 
Sheffield (UK) from June 10th to 12th, 2024, at 
the WAVE sustainable building. Led by Dr. 
Alison Buxton and Dr. Louise Kay, the event 
brought together global academic and non-
academic stakeholders to advance maker and 
STEAM-based education. This collaboration, 
initiated by Ms. Saman J. Qarni in Karachi in 
2023, aligned with the Pakistan Learning 
Festival (PLF) and Kitab Gari/Mobile 
Learning van. The event aimed to 
forge strategic alliances, explore the 
challenges of school-based 
makerspaces in diverse contexts, 
encourage interdisciplinary 
collaborations, and create 
professional development 
resources. Highlights included 
meeting partners from Nigeria, 

In June 2024, Idara-e-Taleem-o-Aagahi (ITA) held 
virtual consultations with stakeholders in 
Islamabad, Lahore, and Karachi to examine how 
political settlements impact foundational learning 
policies in Pakistan. These discussions aimed to 
engage young politicians in facilitating the Annual 
Status of Education Report (ASER) survey in their 
constituencies, promoting accountability and 
healthy competition. Key meetings included 
discussions with Education Ministers Rana 
Sikandar Hayat (Punjab), Murad Ali Shah (Sindh), 
Faisal Khan Tarakai (Khyber Pakhtunkhwa), and an 
MPA of Lower Dir, as well as a session with Mr. Rafi 
Ullah Kakar at the Planning Commission. These 
leaders expressed strong support for the initiative, 
highlighting a collective commitment to 
enhancing educational policies through data-
driven accountability mechanisms. The ASER 
survey will have a baseline in 2024, a midline in 
2026, and an end line in 2028.
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In June, ITA made significant strides in District 
Okara and District Toba Tek Singh (TTS). We 
conducted 24 Village Forum (VF) meetings in 
Okara and 32 in TTS, making 150 referrals in TTS 
and 120 in Okara, ensuring 100% service access. 
We resolved 28 early warnings on gender-based 
violence, child marriage, and social cohesion. 
Additionally, we registered 62 women, 15 
transgender individuals, and 41 men in the Benazir 
Income Support Program (BISP), and enrolled 5 
Persons with Disabilities (PWDs) in the 
Hamqadam program. We organized 20 video 
screening sessions on Aawaz II thematic areas and 
hosted a successful visit by representatives from 
the Foreign, Commonwealth & Development 
Office, UNICEF Pakistan, UNFPA Pakistan, and the 
British Council Pakistan to District TTS. This visit 
highlighted our achievements and strengthened 
partnerships, showcasing the impact of Aawaz II's 
initiatives.

On June 4th, the ITA Library hosted a special summer 
session featuring storytelling, arts and crafts, and story 
reading by local students. Children engaged with 
captivating stories, hands-on crafts, and new indoor 
games like chess and word spells, making it a memorable 
and enriching experience. The Pakistan Learning Festival 
celebrated the International Day of Play on June 11th at 
the Child Protection & Welfare Bureau and the Children 
Library Complex. The event featured traditional games 
and singing, promoting physical fitness, strategic 
thinking, teamwork, and cultural heritage. On June 13th, 
we conducted a unique Kitab Gari session at the 7up 
community, introducing children to new books, exciting 
games, and skills like chess and origami, providing a fun 
and interactive environment for expanding their horizons.
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On June 4th, the ITA Library hosted a special 
summer session featuring storytelling, arts and 
crafts, and story reading by local students. 
Children engaged with captivating stories, hands-
on crafts, and new indoor games like chess and 
word spells, making it a memorable and enriching 
experience. The Pakistan Learning Festival 
celebrated the International Day of Play on June 
11th at the Child Protection & Welfare Bureau and 
the Children Library Complex. The event featured 
traditional games and singing, promoting physical 
fitness, strategic thinking, teamwork, and cultural 
heritage. On June 13th, we conducted a unique 
Kitab Gari session at the 7up community, 
introducing children to new books, exciting games, 
and skills like chess and origami, providing a fun 
and interactive environment for expanding their 
horizons.

YOUNG OMANG
Young Omang successfully led the "Period Pride" menstrual health 
awareness campaign in various cities through selected youth-led 
CSOs. In partnership with "Embrace," ITA received additional 
donations, which were distributed among community members 
during awareness sessions. Planning meetings with CSOs are 
ongoing to organize a second round of training on advanced 
menstrual health management concepts.
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In June 2024, Idara-e-Taleem-o-Aagahi (ITA) held 
virtual consultations with stakeholders in 
Islamabad, Lahore, and Karachi to examine how 
political settlements impact foundational 
learning policies in Pakistan. These discussions 
aimed to engage young politicians in facilitating 
the Annual Status of Education Report (ASER) 
survey in their constituencies, promoting 
accountability and healthy competition. Key 
meetings included discussions with Education 
Ministers Rana Sikandar Hayat (Punjab), Murad Ali 
Shah (Sindh), Faisal Khan Tarakai (Khyber 
Pakhtunkhwa), and an MPA of Lower Dir, as well as 
a session with Mr. Rafi Ullah Kakar at the Planning 
Commission. These leaders expressed strong 
support for the initiative, highlighting a collective 
commitment to enhancing educational policies 
through data-driven accountability mechanisms. 
The ASER survey will have a baseline in 2024, a 
midline in 2026, and an end line in 2028.
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ITA's CEO Baela Raza Jamil attended the transformative Maker {Futures} International Networking Event 
hosted by the University of Sheffield (UK) from June 10th to 12th, 2024, at the WAVE sustainable building. 
Led by Dr. Alison Buxton and Dr. Louise Kay, the event brought together global academic and non-academic 
stakeholders to advance maker and STEAM-based education. This collaboration, initiated by Ms. Saman J. 
Qarni in Karachi in 2023, aligned with the Pakistan Learning Festival (PLF) and Kitab Gari/Mobile Learning 
van. The event aimed to forge strategic alliances, explore the challenges of school-based makerspaces in 
diverse contexts, encourage interdisciplinar y collaborations, and create professional development 
resources. Highlights included meeting partners from Nigeria, Australia, Indonesia, Italy, Pakistan, UK 
primary schools, and the Sheffield School of Education, with a strong interest in replicating the Learning 
Festival. The Leather Dude, PLF's partner Mr. Junaid Vohra, led a warm-up activity from the “Leather for 
Kids” kit. Baela also connected with ITA's UK friends, including Dr. Monazza Aslam, Dr. Pauline Rose, Dr. Irfan 
Muzaffar, Ms. Saba Saeed, and Ms. Lalarukh Shams.

In June, ITA made significant strides in District 
Okara and District Toba Tek Singh (TTS). We 
conducted 24 Village Forum (VF) meetings in 
Okara and 32 in TTS, making 150 referrals in TTS 
and 120 in Okara, ensuring 100% service access. 
We resolved 28 early warnings on gender-based 
violence, child marriage, and social cohesion. 
Additionally, we registered 62 women, 15 
transgender individuals, and 41 men in the 
Benazir Income Support Program (BISP), and 
enrolled 5 Persons with Disabilities (PWDs) in the 
Hamqadam program. We organized 20 video 
screening sessions on Aawaz II thematic areas 
and hosted a successful visit by representatives 
f r o m  t h e  F o r e i g n ,  C o m m o n w e a l t h  & 
Development Office, UNICEF Pakistan, UNFPA 
Pakistan, and the British Council Pakistan to 
Distr ict  TTS.  This  v is it  h ighl ighted our 
achievements and strengthened partnerships, 
showcasing the impact of Aawaz II's initiatives.

In June 2024, district teams were busy with 
various activities, including updating PSSP and 
NSP schools, meeting with head teachers to 
discuss the summer camp, and conducting 
maintenance tasks such as repairing school 
electric and hand pumps. They organized and 
monitored the summer camp, distributed books 
to NSP schools, and attended a meeting on 
dengue prevention. The summer camp featured 
interactive activities to foster student and 
community involvement, introduced students to 
the program, and included sessions on climate 
change and environmental awareness.

On June 4th, the ITA Library hosted a special 
summer session featuring storytelling, arts and 
crafts, and story reading by local students. 
Children engaged with captivating stories, 
hands-on crafts, and new indoor games like chess 
and word spells, making it a memorable and 
enriching experience. The Pakistan Learning 
Festival celebrated the International Day of Play 
on June 11th at the Child Protection & Welfare 
Bureau and the Children Library Complex. The 
event featured traditional games and singing, 
promoting physical fitness, strategic thinking, 
teamwork, and cultural heritage. On June 13th, 
we conducted a unique Kitab Gari session at the 
7up community, introducing children to new 
books, exciting games, and skills like chess and 
origami, providing a fun and interactive 
environment for expanding their horizons.
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YOUNG OMANG
Young Omang successfully led the "Period Pride" menstrual health awareness campaign in various cities 
through selected youth-led CSOs. In partnership with "Embrace," ITA received additional donations, which 
were distributed among community members during awareness sessions. Planning meetings with CSOs 
are ongoing to organize a second round of training on advanced menstrual health management concepts.
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The�2023�GEM�Report�launch�happened�on�
14th�Jan�2023,�critically�explores�the�link�
between�technology�and�education,�
focusing�the�importance�of�keeping�learner�
interests�as�priority�while�upgrading�digital�
tools�to�enhance,�not�replace,�human�
interaction�in�learning.�It�focuses�on�
maximum�utilization�of�high�potential�of�
technology�to�address�educational�
challenges�and�improve�access,�equity,�and�
quality�for�all�learners,�especially�those�in�
disadvantaged�communities.�

GEM REPORT LAUNCH 
14th Jan 2023

ICAN Launch 
18 Jan 2024

In�partnership�with�Sightsavers,�ITA�launched�the�
"Inclusive�ICAN�Report"�on�January�18,�2024.�The�
International�Common�Assessment�of�Numeracy�
(ICAN)�is�an�initiative�of�the�two�partners�in�
collaboration�with�the�People's�Action�for�Learning�
(PAL)�Network�to�make�the�ICAN�WISE�award�
winning�tool�inclusive�for�children�with�sensory�
impairments�aged�4-16�years�across�Pakistan.

The�report�highlights�the�experience�with�the�
piloting�of�the�tool�focused�on�teachers'�guidelines�
and�the�urgency�of�inclusive�approaches�in�
learning�and�assessment�in�Pakistan's�education�
system�with�a�particular�focus�on�the�ICAN�tools.

Pakistan Literacy project (PLP)
24-25 January 2024

At�the�Pakistan�Learning�Festival�in�Lahore,�the�
Pakistan�Literacy�Project�team�showcased�an�
engaging�activities�aimed�at�developing�literacy�
and�learning�among�children.�Kahani�Kunj�became�
a�highlight�with�its�storytelling�sessions,�where�
stories�like�"Hai!�Kaisay�Hansaoon"�and�"Bahadur�
Rima"�were�narrated�in�languages�like�Seraiki�and�
Punjabi,�teaching�valuable�lessons�on�kindness,�
healthy�living,�and�teamwork.�

Prominent�storytellers�and�educators�enriched�the�
festival�by�bringing�stories�to�life,�focusing�on�
cultural�heritage,�creativity,�and�women's�
empowerment.�Additionally,�the�launch�of�15�new�
children's�titles�marked�a�significant�achievement,�
celebrating�the�efforts�of�publishers�and�the�
support�from�Room�to�Read,�aiming�to�enrich�the�
local�children's�literature�landscape.
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The�Pakistan�Learning�Festival�Lahore,�held�on�
January�24-25,�2024,�saw�15,000�children�
participate�despite�challenging�weather.�Held�in�
collaboration�with�CLC�and�SED,�the�event�was�
opened�by�Secretary�Education�Punjab,�Ahsan�
Waheed,�and�concluded�by�Governor�Muhammad�
Baligh-ur-Rehman,�featuring�over�100�sessions�on�
topics�like�STEM,�Creative�Writing,�Climate�Change,�
and�Digital�Literacy.�Concurrently,�Kitab�Gari�
trained�45�teachers�and�engaged�1800�children�on�
climate�change,�financial�literacy,�and�life�skills,�
celebrating�Tax�Day�and�Earth�Day�with�
educational�activities.

Pakistan Learning Festival
24-25 January 2024

Australia, Indonesia, Italy, Pakistan, UK primary 
schools, and the Sheffield School of Education, 
with a strong interest in replicating the 
Learning Festival. The Leather Dude, PLF's 
partner Mr. Junaid Vohra, led a warm-up activity 
from the “Leather for Kids” kit. Baela also 
connected with ITA's UK friends, including Dr. 
Monazza Aslam, Dr. Pauline Rose, Dr. Irfan 
Muzaffar, Ms. Saba Saeed, and Ms. Lalarukh 
Shams.
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